SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

December 11, 2011

ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, Paul Johnson, Tim Giardina, Tom Peterson, George Paulus, Ed Beemiller,   Brian Walton, Luann Todd, Dave Slovina
The meeting was called to order at 6:15pm at Romeos Pizza
Approval of prior minutes:



-Luann motioned to approve



-Paul second the motion



-all yea’s

Public Input:

-Garyck Todd and Katie Kenney met with Mr Howard (Principal at PHSC) to discuss stadium usage and lobby for support.   He was very receptive and they will be meeting/talking again.  Students will be meeting at PHSN as well.  Jarod Culp and Madeline Snare are the North students planning to meet.
Presidents Report: Tim Giardina:

-Tim, Luann and they will be asking Lora will be on a field usage committee to meet with the athletic dept and principals.  The 4 students from both schools that met with the principals will also join them for the discussion/meeting when appropriate.
Vice President Report: George Paulus:

-The committee is recommending 2 assistant coaches for North boys. Ben Morhac and Marc McClelland.  They will be co-JV coaches as well.  Salary $750 each


-George motioned to hire at the above salary


-Ed second the motion


-all yea’s

-Still looking for girls coaches for both schools

-The committee has offered Hannah McCarthy the Central girls job and is waiting to hear back from her.

Treasurers Report: Paul Johnson


-The original checking acct is closed and we are operating out of our 2 new/current accounts


-Paul handed out a current detailed handout of all financials and budget 

-We discussed purchasing insurance for the off season conditioning period vs having participants register and using their US Lacrosse #.  The discussion was tabled until registration/membership.  See later notes
-Ryan Cook has requested reimbursement of a few expenses from last year.  He will have 1 week to submit any outstanding receipts to be paid.

Membership:Terre Buckles


-Terre was not present

-Terre left a handout for the board to review

-The medical waiver is signed by all athletes at the mandatory parent/athlete 

meeting.

-We will be adding wording to the registration form stating that in order to

 participate in conditioning all athletes must register and provide their current US 

Lacrosse #  This option is much more cost effective for PLA as the insurance will be very costly and was not budgeted.  Having players register early to utilize their US Lacrosse # covers PLA for insurance purposes as well as gives us an early indicator of participants.  A $50 deposit will also be required for all players that are using equipment (boys players and girls goalies)  
-Tim will finalize the wording to add to the registration form.

-A refund policy was discussed.  No 100% refunds were discussed.  Refunds are 

being removed from registrations however the board will discuss and come up

 with a policy.  It was pointed out that the school does not offer a refund policy. 

-Tim will finalize the form and email.

Publicity: Laurie Hess


-Laurie was not present (Tim gave Lauries report)

-Website is up and Laurie would like feedback

-Team directors can fill out information on the website.

-VP will be back up to the Gmail account

-Coaching vacancies are still listed.  

-it was stated that they are not listed on Lax Power, Lucky Lax only has Central and have not been in the local papers
.

-Brian will contact the Dispatch for the free ad


-George will contact Lax Power

Fundraising:  Luann Todd


-All  money from OSU has been paid.  Approx. $13,000


-Team stores have been deactivated temporarily on the website due to a technical issue.  Can order from Facebook right now and we still get 7% back.  It will back on the website as soon as the technical issue is resolved.


-We had a spirit sale and earned approx. $100.  We have a few extra items for sale


-We ordered t-shirts for the maintenance/field guys.


-We discussed ordering polos for the Principals and AD’s.  Will discuss at a later date.


-We made approx $110 from our Canes night


-It was suggested that we do LaFagota and Kingys again.


-Charity Mania, Superbowl was discussed.  We are ordering the same amount as last year.  This was a very easy sell at $5 per ticket.


-It was asked/suggested that we purchase video cameras for each team for game film.  The discussion was tabled

North Boys:  Ed Beemiller

-Ed is working with the coaches regarding paperwork, field/stadium use etc.

-Ed will go over the registration process/US Lacrosse info with Marc at conditioning

Central Girls:  Tom Peterson

-Tom submitted invoices for OSLA Dues.

North Girls: Lora Hunt


-Lora was not present, no report
Central Boys:  Brian Walton


No report but will discuss coaches jackets when equipment is discussed

Equipment: Dave Slovina


-$720 worth of game balls have been purchased and in the storage unit


-Dave and Brian will be doing a complete inventory by year end


-shorts have been discussed/ordered at previous meeting


-pinnies will be next to order.  Still pricing but expect approx. $12

-Brian found a great deal on jackets that are being discontinued and suggested 

purchasing the coaches the jacket rather than a shirt or in addition to a shirt if we

 can do both within the budget. 

-Brian motioned to order the jacket instead of or in addition to the shirts


-Dave second the motion


-all yeas

-Brian numbered all Central helmets last year in order to track them if a player 
lost one or turned in another players helmet, etc.  Dave will be numbering all 
North helmets with an engraving pen.  They will be numbered as well as year 

issued.  For example helmet 1,2, 3, etc.  Year issued 2010, a helmet might say

 1-10.
Old Business: none at this time
New Business:

-Tim will finalize the registration form and send out via email.  If anyone has any comments, questions, etc. email Tim once reviewed.  He will then email a final copy so we can begin distributing as soon as possible to ensure registration of players prior to off season conditioning resuming after Christmas break.
Meeting adjourned at 8:00.  

-George motioned to adjourn


-Dave second the motion


-all yeas
